# October 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2016 Snohomish County Hams Club Meeting

#### **New Club Members**

Moriyasu (Mori) Motohara - N7SD, Ken Greff - K7WCL, Terry Waite - KG7NVH, Jim Hill - W7ETE

## **Treasurer's Report – Randy AJ7B**

Treasury Report Accepted by Club Members

#### **VE Report – Jess AD7PZ**

2 People were served, 3 Tests were administered, 1 new Technician and 1 new General.

0 Failed what they came for, 2 passed what they came for.

\$30.00 forwarded to the ARRL.

## **Training – Jim AD7JB**

Technician/General Class in session with 7 students

# **Tech Report – Curt N70BI**

Last Saturday's Tech meeting was cancel due to the wind storm and reschedule for October 29<sup>th</sup>.

This month's project is building a plus and minus power supply, using a 555 timer IC.

#### **DEM – Bob KC7QT**

SET Exercise October 29<sup>th</sup>, 2016 at Emergency Management.

#### **DX Report – Frank K7GSE**

Band have been up and down

## **Upcoming Events – Dave K7RRA**

No new Ham Fest until next year February, Dave received an award from the Pacific Northwest VHF Society for Top Rover WA.



## Volunteers Needed for Special Event –Dave WA7DGW

**Haunted Fort Casey** October 28<sup>th</sup> & 29<sup>th</sup>, both days are from 18:30 – 22:30. Dave is looking for Amateur Radio Operators to help with the event. For details and to volunteer Contact Dave Williamson WA7DGW.

#### JOTA - Dr. Tom N7PKK

JOTA events in Western Washington were canceled due to the Wind Storm.

## Christmas Party – Jill WA7JIL

Jill is working on a list to organize and get commitments on Pot Luck items from Club attendees, Hot Food, Salads and desserts etc.

We are also looking for someone to be the MC for the Christmas Party. If you like to give it a try please contact Jill.

#### Net Controller –Steve K7LKA

We are looking for additional Net Controllers for the Sunday Evening Net, please contact Steve Elli K7LKA if interested.

#### Get Well Cards for Dewey Hee and Jo Anne Erickson.

# 50/50 Raffle

This month's winner 50/50 Raffle was Carl Maring W7CUB. Carl won \$52.00 and \$52.00 went to the Club's General fund.

This month's program is a short video of FT4JA DXpedition to Juan de Nova.

# **Note from Randy**

It is that time again, Time to Renew your club membership and maybe your ARRL membership. To avoid a long line at the entrance to the Christmas party, it would be helpful if you could take care of renewing your membership BEFORE the party.